COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 14TH JULY, 2008

HEADED ITEM NO. 4 (e)(iv)

EMERGENCY MOTION

CONDITION SURVEY OF ALL HOUSES WITHIN 50 METRES OF N4 ROAD WIDENING WORKS

The following emergency motion was passed at the Lucan-Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting (1) held on 18th June, 2008:-

“That this Committee requests the Manager to report in detail on the Condition Survey required for all houses within 50 metres of the N4 Road Widening works.  I have attempted on numerous occasions on behalf of Local Residents to seek information from South Dublin County Council, Jons Civil Engineering Company Limited and Pat McGovern & Associates, including

· How many homes in the Lucan Area are subject to this Condition Survey?

· Is a similar Condition Survey required on completion of the N4 Road Widening Works?

· In the interest of an “Independent Consulting Engineer” can Local Residents appoint their own “Independent Consulting Engineer” with the assurance of not having to meet the costs themselves, and if not, why not?”

REPORT
As this matter came before the Area Committee by way of an emergency motion, a written report was not available at that meeting.
The contract already requires a condition survey of all buildings and structures within 50 metres of the road works which has already commenced and as indicated in the reply to motion 8 to the June Area Committee Meeting. 

The bulk of the work being carried out is not of a significant civil engineering nature with the exception of the Newcastle Road Interchange. This condition survey is minimal in nature and involves a visual survey consistent with the works being carried out at the various locations along the route.

The contractor and his designer are obliged to carry out this survey at his expense and the findings will be examined by the Council’s Consulting Engineer. The satisfactory conclusion of this condition survey is contingent upon the residents agreement in relation to access. 

It is not necessary therefore for any additional surveys to be carried out, however, if local residents wish to engage an independent consulting engineer it would be at their own expense. 

On completion of the works should a problem have arisen which is being claimed to have been as a result of the roadworks it will be examined in the context of this condition survey.

